
 

Call for papers for the special issue for the re-launching of Revista de Informação 

Contábil (RIC) / International Journal of Accounting and Reporting (IJAR) 

Lessons from the pandemic and future perspectives for the teaching, research, and 

profession 

The Revista de Informação Contábil (RIC) / International Journal of Accounting and Reporting 

(IJAR), created in February 2007, it is a free access magazine, with publication in continuous 

flow and peer review system based on double blind-review process.  

RIC is a publication maintained by the Postgraduate Program in Accounting Sciences at the 

Universidade Federal de Pernambuco (PPGCC-UFPE) and by the Master of Accounting course 

at the Lisbon Accounting and Business School (MC-ISCAL) / Instituto Politécnico de Lisboa 

(IPL), through a recently concluded partnership.  

This partnership stresses a new phase in the journal history from which, within its 

internationalization movement, it started to adopt a second name: International Journal of 

Accounting and Reporting (IJAR). It also inaugurates a strategic repositioning of RIC / IJAR, 

with the expansion of thematic discussions, in addition to the natural widening of geographical 

borders.  

However, this moment coincides with a sad period in our history that cannot be ignored: the 

COVID-19 pandemic. This is a period with significant impacts not only in terms of public 

health, but also in all areas where social relations are an inherent and essential part. The need 

for rapid adaptation and learning was also essential for maintaining a possible “new normality”.  

Accounting and reporting have not remained immune to this process, with the impacts being 

felt in the different aspects related to these areas, both in teaching and research, and in the 

accounting profession. With the spread of immunization processes initiated globally, the hope 

of returning to “previous normality” is rekindled, but it is still uncertain, however, what will 

remain or expand in the coming times as a reflection of this sad period.  

This is the challenge that is reflected in this call for papers and, thus, looking to the future, to 

mark the beginning of this new phase of the RIC / IJAR. Papers can be accepted in Portuguese, 

Spanish and English.  



 

This call comprise original papers inserted in the areas of Accounting and Reporting in its most 

diverse formats, either as a literature review or as empirical studies, expanding and promoting 

the debate in several fields regarding the proposed areas. The paper’s submission can be 

included within the following topics and must follow the submission rules of the RIC / IJAR:  

• Audit 

• Accounting and financial reporting 

• Management accounting 

• Actuarial sciences 

• Integrated report and non-financial reporting 

• Ethics and social responsibility 

• Public and non-profit sector 

• Accounting history and theory 

• Teaching and research in Accounting and reporting 

Deadline: August 31, 2021 

When submitting the paper, authors must indicate whether they are submitting articles under 

this call to the section Call for papers for the special issue for the re-launching of RIC-

IJAR.  

Further information can be found from the following link: 

https://periodicos.ufpe.br/revistas/ricontabeis/index 

The editorial team 
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